June 21, 1948

Mr. Shieh Sher-pu c/o Mr. George Tan 7124 Ingleside Avenue Chicago, Illinois

Dear Mr. Shieh:

It is a pleasure to advise you that on the recommendation of the Board of Graduate Studies you are awarded, for the academic year 1948-49, a Van Blarcom Tuition Scholarship in an amount not to exceed \$150 for each semester.

This award is made with the understanding that you will be able to meet all the requirements for registration in the School of Graduate Studies in the fall of 1948. It may be withdrawn for the second semester for failure to maintain the academic standing required by the Board of Graduate Studies, or at any time for reasons satisfactory to the University.

You are expected to register for and complete a full year of work as prescribed by the head of the Department in which you take your major subject, and as approved by the Board of Graduate Studies.

Please present one of the enclosed scholarship cards to the fee clerk at registration each semester so that the amount may be entered on the card, and present the card to the Cashier when paying your fees.

Will you please forward your formal acceptance within the next two weeks?

Yours very truly,

€.1.6.

Assistant to Central Administration

cc Dr. Cori

Registrar

Dean of Graduate Studies

Major: Embryology